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Minutes
School of Business and Technology Department Meeting
Dr. John Meyer, Dean
March 14, 2014 at 1:00 PM, U-106
	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Administration
	
	
	

	John Meyer
	x
	
	

	Tom Rath
	x
	
	

	Program Coordinators
	
	
	

	Douglas Nay
	x
	
	

	Richard Worch
	x
	
	

	Mary Conwell
	x
	
	

	Faculty
	
	
	

	Munir Al-Suleh
	x
	
	

	Andrew Blitz
	
	x
	

	Leroy Bugger
	x
	
	

	Victor Butler
	x
	
	

	Alisa Callahan
	
	x
	

	Jennifer Cohen
	
	x
	

	Michael Hayden
	x
	
	

	David Hoffman
	x
	
	

	Deborah Johnson
	x
	
	

	David Oliver
	
	
	x

	William VanGlabek
	x
	
	

	Scott VanSelow
	x
	
	

	Dennis Fahey
	x
	
	

	Michael Nisson
	x
	
	


	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Staff
	
	
	

	Lisa Dick
	
	
	x

	Kelly Eakins
	x
	
	

	Charlene Wolfe
	x
	
	

	Michelle Zamniak
	x
	
	

	Jill De Valk
	
	
	x

	Colette Ott
	x
	
	

	Rushell Hopkins
	x
	
	

	Tom Carr
	x
	
	

	Adjunct Faculty
	
	
	

	Sandi Towers
	x
	
	

	Scott Hammond
	x
	
	

	Jenny Patterson
	x
	
	

	Mike Quaintence
	x
	
	

	Denise Egbert
	x
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	Theresa Morgenstern
	x
	
	

	Wendy Athens EOL
	x
	
	

	Tina DavisEOL
	x
	
	

	Steven Chouinard (IT)
	x
	
	

	Present
	26
	
	

	Excused
	3
	
	

	Absent
	3
	
	

	Guests
	4
	
	

	Total
	36
	
	


Welcome: Dr. Meyer
Theresa Morgenstern addressed the School of Business and Technology concerning the institution name change. Points included:
· The colors: Purple and Platinum

· Finalizing of typeface logo then all redesign by July 1

· Needs help identifying everything that needs changed

· Rebirth of the Buccaneers 
· Hiring of Athletics Director, Carl McAloose

· Described Student Activity center-Sports arena  85,000 square ft. 5-7 million 

· Discussed all the sports that will be coming 
· Email and website creation and redirection
· Proposed July 1st launch

She asked faculty to go directly to the dean or to her with any questions or concerns or rumors. 
Dr. Nay reported on the work everyone did on the 118 curriculum items that went to the last curriculum committee meeting. These mainly involved learning outcome and course descriptions.  All new outcomes will be entered into the CANVAS course shells and used in all delivery modalities: ground, blended, and online.
Steven Chouinard presented on backing data up to the SoBT shared drive rather than to a local hard drive.
Meyer Housekeeping:

· Grade Change forms must have explanations on separate piece of paper. Meyer is philosophically opposed to changing an F or an I to an A.

· Publisher generated exams.  Meyer believes faculty should be generating their own exams.  Quizes were compromised and there was significant discussion about the use of publisher generated materials. Meyer closed by reiterating that he prefers that faculty not use publisher supplied exams.

· From today forward, faculty who proposes curriculum actions must be at the curriculum meeting per the committee.  

· Brief update on the move and everyone’s new offices,  CE and how we will be merging non credit corporate training to the SOBT by July 1. 

Tom Rath:  
· Summer syllabi due by April 15. Adjuncts send to program coordinators first then 5 business days to Rath
· Fall Syllabi due April 22nd 

· Schedule should be ready next week we are trying to accelerate the time frame
· Textbook adoptions

· Affordability 

· Dr. Rath reminded faculty that most were overdue on their textbook submissions
· Please complete the steps and submit the form…he reviewed and asked when do the faculty think they will be complete with the textbook adoption NEW DATE DUE BY 3/21/14

Nay asked for a 3/24/14 deadline Rath approved

Nisson asked if new addition only text must be submitted. All textbook adoptions must be submitted

Mike Nisson thanked everyone for what they have done for him and his wife during this difficult time.

Questions about the new copier protocol that Dr. Meyer addressed connect card use.
Breakouts:
Technology Breakout Meeting
Attendance:  S. VanSelow, D. Johnson, S. Hammond, V. Butler, M. Al-Suleh, R. Hopkins, L. Hanwacker, T. Rath, C. Wolfe

The following items were discussed.

· Dr. Rath informed the group that he will be setting up meetings consisting of two or three hour blocks of time to discuss program outcomes and assessment.  Faculty will meet in groups of two or three to discuss course assessments for the courses that they have taught.  The goal will be to adopt assessments for each course   Times and dates for these meetings will be arranged through Charlene Wolfe.

· Professor VanSelow explained that program goals for the CNT courses had been saved in Canvas, but were lost last year.  

· Professor Al-Suleh questioned when his course assessments were due.  Dr. Rath explained that because he was the only full-time faculty in his discipline area, he could send his input electronically and would not need to set a specific meeting time.

· Professor Hammond suggested that adjunct faculty be sent a copy of the notes taken at the department and breakout meetings so that they can be informed.

· Professor VanSelow asked if there were any updates on getting a coordinator for technology.  Dr. Rath informed the group that there was no one, at the present time.  He explained that he would help serve in that role until a coordinator was selected.

· Professor Hammond asked if there had been an office assigned for adjuncts.  Dr. Rath told the group that one had not yet been assigned, but that staff were currently working on arranging for one.

· Rushell Hopkins suggested that K103A or B could be used for an adjunct office.  She also shared that the computers in K103 were not updated.  Also, that Adobe software was not updated in that room.  Faculty indicated that there were labs that did not have updated versions of some software.  Rushell told faculty that if they would get her the information as to which software in what rooms, she would communicate it to IT.  Rushell also explained that there was supposed to be a third instructional tech hired, but this had not been done to date.  There were issues with Citrix; and that doors to K105 and K 127 were being unlocked and students were left unattended.  Dr. Rath suggested that Rushell make an appointment to meet with him to discuss these issues.  Professor Johnson also expressed concerns regarding the lack of update to browsers and flash players at the Collier Campus.  Dr. Rath asked who the instructional assistant was at the Collier Campus.  

· Professor VanSelow asked for the date of expiration on the MTA exams.  Dr. Rath asked Charlene Wolfe to check on the date.  He also asked that faculty inform him when students pass certification exams, as the College may be eligible to receive $1,000 per exam passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 PM.

Public Safety


Present at the breakout session were Dr. Richard Worch, Dr. Mary Conwell, Professor Michael Nisson, Professor Dennis Fahey, and Colette Ott.  Michelle Zamniak was present for a short time at the beginning and Dr. Meyer for the end of the meeting.


Initial discussion was regarding whether there are courses in each degree program that are completed at the very end of the program such a capstone.  Dr. Conwell, Paralegal Studies Coordinator, reported that this year a Paralegal Studies added PLA 2930 Capstone/Portfolio, one-credit course that is a co-requisite for PLA 2942 Paralegal Internship that students take toward the end of the AS PARA degree.  Professor Dennis Fahey stated there in an ending course in place already for the AS CRST program.  It is CJE2643C Advanced Crime Scene Technology.  Dr. Richard Worch stated that PAD 4878 Capstone is the ending course in the Public Safety Administration Bachelor Degree Program.


There is not an ending course for the Associate of Science Degree for Criminal Justice Technology presently.  That led to substantial discussion about how to implement an ending course for the AS CRJT.   The decision was made that it should be Advanced Criminal Justice Studies.  In that course, the following items were considered:  a review of the other core courses, emphasis on writing, and essay testing, as well as the national test in Criminal Justice Technology.  This national test would provide an assessment tool not presently in place.


Additional discussion was held about adding to additional courses to the AS CRJT degree for the 
2015-16 academic year.  The courses to be investigated are Ethics in Criminal Justice and Community Policing.  This would be in addition to the Advanced Criminal Justice Studies course.  The effect of this would be that the AS CRJT program would have additional core classes and less elective courses.  


In order to accommodate the adoption of these courses for the 15-16 academic year, Professor Nisson and Professor Fahey will work on the following for each course:  syllabus, learning objectives, textbook options, and course action forms.  The ideal date to have this information to Dr. Worch and Dr. Meyer would be the end of September.  This would insure that it could be ready for the November Curriculum Committee Meeting.


The meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

(Minutes recorded by C. Ott, 3/14/14)


Business/Accounting

Attendees:




Alisa Callahan



Denise Egbert



David Hoffman



Deborah McCabe



Dr. Douglas Nay



David Oliver



Jennifer Patterson



Michael Quaintance

Dr. Nay conducted a review and revision of program outcomes for AS BAMA. The following outcomes were agreed upon:

1. Identify, classify and demonstrate basic leadership and management principles and concepts.

2. Demonstrate the application of basic marketing principles and concepts.

3. Prepare and use financial information to support business decision making.

4. Explain basic economic, legal, and ethical principles.

5. Demonstrate the ability to understand and analyze global business issues.

Dr. Nay conducted a review and revision of program outcomes for BAS SMAN. The following outcomes were agreed upon:

1. Evaluate and apply leadership and management methods and practices as applied to organizational settings.

2. Perform financial analysis and use financial information to support business decisions.

3. Analyze an organization’s internal and external environments using quantitative and qualitative models to determine effective strategies.

4. Apply the principles of ethics to organizational decision making and problem solving.

5. Evaluate and manage group and team dynamics and practices as they apply to organizational settings.

6. Describe and apply the legal, functional and motivational practices and procedures of effective human resources management.

7. Enumerate and describe the competitive and operational challenges and opportunities relating to international business.

Dr. Nay requested that all instructors post course learning objective in Canvas. He also requested that all instructors create test questions aligned with learning objectives for Fall 2014.

Adjourn: 
3:00 PM

Respectfully submitted by MZ 3/14/2013 
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